
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 10 February 2020 10:12 AM 
To: Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; 
AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; 'Shue Yin Lo' <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>; Madeleine Tiedeman 
<Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au>; 'ldoust' <lisa.doust@stjames.net.au>; 'Brent Ferguson' 
<Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; 'Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au' <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; 
Michael Pegg <peggms24@gmail.com>; Natalie Dabarera 
<Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Rachel Liebhaber 
<rachell@hsu.net.au>; Stephen Bull <Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au>; Michael Robson 
<mrobson@asu.asn.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/26 - Social, Community, Homecare, Disability Services Industry Award 2010  
 
Dear Ms Scott, 
 
The Full Bench has approved your extension to no later than 4pm today. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 7 February 2020 5:12 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP <Chambers.Clancy.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Lee C 
<Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; 'Shue Yin Lo' <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>; Madeleine Tiedeman 
<Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au>; 'ldoust' <lisa.doust@stjames.net.au>; 'Brent Ferguson' 
<Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; 'Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au' <Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; 
Michael Pegg <peggms24@gmail.com>; Natalie Dabarera 
<Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Rachel Liebhaber 
<rachell@hsu.net.au>; Stephen Bull <Stephen.Bull@unitedworkers.org.au>; Michael Robson 
<mrobson@asu.asn.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26 - Social, Community, Homecare, Disability Services Industry Award 2010  
 
Dear Associate, 

 

AM2018/26: Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services Industry 

Award 2010 

 

I refer to the above matter and to the Directions issued by the Commission on 5 

December 2019 which required parties to file written submissions by 4.00pm today.  
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While we have substantially finalised our clients’ submission and had anticipated being in 

a position to file the submission today in accordance with the directions, regrettably it is 

now apparent that we are not in a position to file today.  This is due to a small number 

of discrete elements of our submission not yet having been finalised, including the draft 

variation determination requested at question 61 of the Background Document. We will 

be obtaining final instructions in respect of our final version submission and the draft 

variation determination over the course of this weekend. 

 

We therefore respectfully seek leave to be permitted to file our submission on Monday 

10 February 2020. Given the very short period of the extension sought, we do not 

anticipate that any party will be prejudiced.  To the extent that they are, we will not 

oppose an equivalent extension being provided to them to file their reply submissions if 

necessary.  

 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause the Commission or the parties.  

 

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Kyle Scott 
Associate Director 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
Newcastle Office: Suite 402, Level 4, Watt Street Commercial Centre 

45 Watt Street, Newcastle NSW 2300 
   
Dir: +612 4989 1010 | Mob: 0422 286 133 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 

 

www.ablawyers.com.au
https://www.linkedin.com/company/australian-business-lawyers?trk=top_nav_home

